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SUBJECT

Initiative 976, a statewide measure that will be on the ballot in the November 5, 2019 general election.

SUMMARY

Initiative 976 (I-976) is a state initiative that was filed for the Legislature to consider during its 2019 session.  The Legislature did not act on it; accordingly, the initiative is on the November 5, 2019 general election ballot.

The Attorney General’s approved ballot title and ballot measure summary are as follows:

	Ballot Title
Initiative Measure No. 976 concerns motor vehicle taxes and fees.
This measure would repeal, reduce, or remove authority to impose certain vehicle taxes and fees; limit annual motor-vehicle-license fees to $30, except voter-approved charges; and base vehicle taxes on Kelley Blue Book value. 
Should this measure be enacted into law? Yes [ ] No [ ]
Ballot Measure Summary
This measure would repeal or remove authority to impose certain vehicle taxes and fees; limit state and local license fees to $30 for motor vehicles weighing 10,000 pounds or less, except charges approved by voters after the measure’s effective date; base vehicle taxes on Kelley Blue Book value; require regional transit authorities to retire bonds early where allowed; and either reduce or repeal taxes pledged to bonds depending on whether bonds are retired by 2020.



This briefing will provide an overview of I-976 and its potential impacts on King County and its cities.    Attachments to this staff report are:  (1) the text of Initiative 976, and (2) a memorandum to King County Executive Dow Constantine from Metro Transit General Manager Rob Gannon and Department of Local Services Director John Taylor.  The memorandum includes a fiscal analysis prepared by the Washington State Office of Financial Management.


INVITED

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Rob Gannon, Director, King County Metro Transit Department
· Aaron Rubardt, Deputy Budget Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


ATTACHMENTS

1. Initiative 976 Text
2. Memorandum to the County Executive from Rob Gannon and John Taylor, dated August 23, 2019
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